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April 2021 Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 

Due to the Pandemic twice, we have rescheduled 
the annual landowner appreciation dinner.  I think 
this time we should be able to pull it off.  The 
appreciation dinner will kick off the 2021-2022 
snowmobile season on September 10th.  Mark 
your calendars.  
 
At our April meeting will be having the elections of 
officers.  Below low is the list of the candidates.  I 
want to encourage everyone to attend to select 
your leadership for next year. 
 
Elections will be held at the next membership meeting on 
April 10th, 9:00am at Article 15. 
 

We will be using paper ballots and will hold the officer 
elections at the beginning of the meeting.  Ballots will be 
counted, and winners announced during the meeting.  At 
the end of the meeting, we will vote for the three board of 
director positions. 
 

The candidates are as follows: 
President 
Roy Lawrenz 
Resides locally on Lee Lake 
Club member 38 years 
 

Brad VanHoff 
Reside locally in Pound 
Club member 5 years 
 

Vice-President 
Adam Krause 
Resides in Appleton, Cottage on Long Lake 
Club member 4 years 
 

Tom Stadler 
Resides in Menasha, Cottage on Kelly Lake 
Club member 37 years 
 

 
Secretary (running unopposed) 
Cheryl Paasch 
Resides in Hubertus, Cottage on Old 64 Road 
Club member 7 years 
 

Treasurer (running unopposed) 
Chuck Panure 
Resides in Green Bay, Cottage on White Potato 
Club member 15 years 
 

Three Director Positions  
(5 will be on ballot based on winners of officer election) 
 

Steve Garrow 
Resides in Appleton, Cottage on Round Lake 
Club member 20 years 
 

Tom Willis 
Resides in Chicago, Cottage on Kelly Lake 
Club member 8 years 
 

Tom Yingling 
Resides in Darboy, Cottage on Kelly Lake 
Club member 33 years 
 
Adam Krause or Tom Stadler  
Roy Lawrenz or Brad Vanhoff 

 
Roy Lawrenz President 
 

Meeting Events Schedule 

 

Sixth Membership Meeting of the Year 
Saturday April 10, 2021 

       Location: 
                   Article 15 Bar & Grill 
                10840 Wescott Lake Rd 

     Pound, WI 
     The Meeting will start at 

9:00 in the morning 



March 6, 2021 Member Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by club president Roy 
Lawrenz at Article 15 Bar & Grill at 9:00 a.m.  Fourteen 
members were present.  Thank you, Article 15, for 
hosting our meeting! 
 
First Order of Business: Agenda – A motion to approve 
the agenda was made by Jerry Frey and second by 
Adam Krause.  Motion approved. 
 
Second Order of Business: Secretary Report/Minutes 
– Anyone who received the 2/6/21 meeting minutes in 
hardcopy may have been missing page 2.  A full copy of 
the 2/6/21 minutes is available on our website.   A 
motion to approve the minutes was made by Jerry Frey 
and second by Bob Paasch.  Motion approved. 
 
Third Order of Business: Treasurer Report - Income 
and expenses were discussed. A motion to approve the 
report was made by Adam Krause and second by Tom 
Stadler.  Motion approved. 
 
Fourth Order of Business: Old Business – no old 
business 
 
Fifth Order of Business: New Business 
1. Walker's Kraken Shack Trail – the club received a 

request from a private homeowner near Walker's 
Kraken Shack.  The homeowner is asking if the trail 
coming off the lake can be re-routed, so it does not 
go past his home.  The area in question is not part 
of the club trail and not something we are 
responsible; however, we are hoping to help solve 
the problem for the homeowner and keep access 
open to Walker's Kraken Shack.  It was suggested 
to run a trail behind the gas station to Walker's 
Kraken Shack keeping business to the bar. Club 
members will look to see if this is possible.  

2. DR Brush Cutter – the club looked at another 
brand of brush cutter. Club members will continue 
to research options and do a cost comparison. 
Brad offered to investigate the options for a new 
20’ trailer that will be needed to transport a new 
brush cutter.  The club hopes to make a decision at 
the April 2021 meeting. 

3. Letter to Landowners and Business Supporters 
regarding Coronavirus – Letters were sent to 
landowners and the local businesses that provided 
generous donations for the landowner 
appreciation dinner/fundraiser. Landowners and 
business supporters were made aware we are 
hoping to hold the landowner dinner in fall 2021 
and that a donation of $1000 was made to the 
Brazeau Ambulance Service.  

4. Oconto County Snowmobile Alliance (OCSA) - OCSA 
will be holding an appreciation dinner on 3/20/21 
for all groomer drivers however anyone is 
welcome. The dinner will be held at Tracys Place 
on Hwy 32 at 3:00 pm.  If wanting to attend, please 
let them know as a headcount is needed. 

5. Association of Wisconsin Snowmobile Clubs 
(AWSC) Report – AWSC membership ends April 
with a new membership year starting in June. The 
convention has been cancelled. Roy Lawrenz and 
Tom Stadler will participate in the AWSC officer 
elections. The 50/50 raffle will take place in fall 
2021. County snowmobile trails are moving to a 
numbering system. We can begin using the 
numbers on trial markers starting next year 
however new maps will not reflect the change until 
the 2022-2023 snowmobile season. 

6. Trail Reports – there was a decision to close the 
trails prior to the weekend due to the warm 
weather and deteriorating conditions.  

7. Nominations of Officers and Directors with 
elections at our April meeting – nominations were 
made for club officers and directors. If a person is 
not elected as an officer, they do have the 
opportunity for one of three director positions. 
Nominations will be accepted until March 16.  
Elections will take place at the April meeting by 
paper ballot.  The following nominations were 
made ·President - Roy Lawrenz, Brad VanHoff  
·Vice President - Tom Stadler, Adam Krause 
·Treasurer – Chuck Panure ·Secretary – Cheryl 
Paasch ·Director – Steve Garrow, Tom Yingling, Roy 
Lawrenz, Tom Stadler, Brad VanHoff, Adam Krause 

 
Sixth Order of Business: Additional Items 
1. Roy received an inquiry from a landowner in Suring 

asking about a donation to the Gillett Ambulance 
Service. After discussion it was learned that club 
funds have been directed to the Gillett Ambulance 
Service through the OCSA 

2. Gift certificates will be sent to all landowners in 
April.  Landowners will receive two $10.00 gift 
certificates good at select local businesses. 
Approximately $2000-3000 is spent annually on 
this initiative. 

3. Cone markers have been taken off the lakes.  
Three cones have been lost/stolen this year. 

4. Roy introduced new club member Ted. 
 
Adjournment - a motion to adjourn the meeting was 
made by Adam Krause and second by Tom Yingling. 
Meeting adjourned 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
                  

from_____________________ Jerry 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


